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Phone: 306-544-2223 

Fax: 306-544-2261 
E-Mail:                                      

townahanley@sasktel.net 
Website: www.townofhanley.ca 

 

TOWN OF HANLEY 

Box 270 

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

HANLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY 
(A Division of the Wheatland  Regional Library) 

CHANGE OF HOURS NOTIFICATION 

This is to notify all patrons of the Hanley Public Library that the 
weekly hours of operation will be changed, effective January 1, 

2019. 
The new library hours will be as follows: 

Tuesdays – 1:00pm – 6:00pm 
   Wednesdays – 9:30am – 12:30pm 

     Thursdays – 2:00pm – 6:00pm 

LEGO CLUB runs every Thursday from 3:30—5:30 p.m. for ages 5+. 

To submit ads, community news/events, thank you notes, etc., please 
email the Hanley Hermes at: hermes.hanley@sasktel.net  

HERMES ADVERTISING POLICY 

Please be advised when placing an ad in the Hermes Newsletter it is 
required by the person or organization to submit the article or ad as 
is.  We are not responsible for designing or making any changes.   

 

 

Advertising Fees B/W Col-
or 

 

Business Card  $25. $35. 

¼ Page   $35. $45. 

½ Page   $40. $50. 

Full Page  $60. $80. 

http://www.townofhanley.ca/
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Hanley Lutheran Church 

 Box 296  

 Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 
 

Pastor Kristin Soveran  - soveran@sasktel.net 
(306) 361-8545 

 

Sunday Worship & Sunday School:  10:00 

a.m. 

Communion: 1st Sunday of the month 

Hanley Mennonite Church 

 15 kilometers west of Hanley 

 - Pastor Gary Peters 

 (306) 544-2633 

Sunday School for all ages:  10:00 a.m.  

Church Service:  11:00 a.m. 

LOCAL CHURCHES, TOPS, CHILD 
HEALTH CLINIC, HANLEY HOUSING 

Hanley United Church 

 Box 219  

Hanley, SK S0G 2E0 

Rev. Andrew Appledore 

aappledore@gmail.com 

 (306)544-2822  (Thursday, Friday) or                   

(306) 956-3228  (Home) 

Sunday Worship : Starting Aug. 19th/18 at 
11:15 a.m. 

Everyone is welcome to join us in a  

stimulating Sunday Service 

Hanley TOPS 

Does your scale say HELP ? 
We have the secret with our  

 supportive weight loss group. 
 

 Wednesday evenings at the  
United Church in Hanley. 

 
 Weigh in at 6:00pm 
 Meeting at 6:30pm 

 
 “If you change nothing, nothing can change.” 

 

Hanley Child Health Clinic 

Child Health Clinic located at the Community  
Centre on Lincoln Street 

Held the 2nd Tuesday of the month 
Clinic hours: 10:30-2:15 

 
For appointment call our New Number:                                 

1-855-613-8216 (Toll Free) 
or 1-306-655-4730 

 
BLACKSTRAP COVENANT CHURCH 

Dundurn Community Hall 
 

Pastor: Andy Gilkinson 
andygilk@gmail.com 

(306) 544-4203 
 

Sunday Worship & Children’s Church  
10:00 a.m. 

 

Hanley Housing rentals available. One bedroom 
unfurnished unit, 4 appliances, Heat and water 

included, yard maintenance provided.   

ONLY ONE UNIT LEFT 

For more information, please contact Jayne at:  

          1-306-713-4545  

hanleyhousing2016@gmail.com 

Community Baptist Church 

Hanley Centennial Hall 

Pastor Brad Young 

(306) 250-2615 

communitybaptisthanley@gmail.com 

Every Sunday 

10:15 a.m.  Coffee & Fellowship 

11:00 a.m. Worship Service 

 

mailto:aappledore@gmail.com
mailto:andygilk@gmail.com
mailto:communitybaptisthanley@gmail.com
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To access a grant from RBC, the local branch staff are 
to do some type of volunteerism for the program applied 
for. This picture is of Branch Manager Max Abaja in 
front of the donation sign for the Fire Hall. The local 
branch staff will be adding more stickers to the sign and 
changing the numbers on the donation meter. They have 
given the Fire Hall project $1,000 for 2019! 

 

 
HANLEY SENIOR CITIZENS INC. 

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES 

MONDAY 10:00 Coffee is on. Join us for all the latest information! 

  2:00 Forever in Motion exercises 

TUESDAY 2:00 Quilting 

WEDNESDAY  9:30 Exercises 

     2:00 Cards 

THURSDAY   FIRST THURSDAY OF EACH MONTH ---BINGO 2:00 p.m. 

FRIDAY 9:30 Exercises 

  2:00 Cards 

SATURDAY 7:00 Marbles 

    

The Senior’s club has family Hanley History books for sale if anyone is new to the community and would like one , or 
if anyone local wants to have a book. 
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Phil Sarich—Owner 

Box 782 Dundurn, SK S0K 1K0 

Ph: (306) 380-3113  *  Fx: (306) 492-2520 

Email: blackstrapheating@sasktel.net 

    GREG BRKICH MLA 

 

ARM RIVER CONSTITUENCY 

102 Washington Avenue Phone: 1-800-539-3979 

P.O. Box 1077  E-mail: gregpbrkich@sasktel.net  

Davidson, SK S0G 1A0 

New item –Black Russell Zip-up Hoodies - $40 
Hats (Curb brim or flat) - $40 
Long red game socks - $10  
Assorted practice jerseys and other clothing - $10 
Available in size small to XXL  
Football T-Shirts - $25.00 
Scarves - $25.00 
Game-worn black ($40) & red jerseys ($20) 
If interested, see Mr. Anderson SPARE BUS DRIVERS URGENTLY NEEDED! 

 

  

  

RM RECYCLING BIN  

INFORMATION NOTICE 

 

The Blue Recycling Bin located at the RM shop is 
for recycling ONLY ! 

Acceptable Recycling Items:  

 Paper and Cardboard 

Plastics with a Recycle Symbol #1-#7 

Tin and Aluminum 

Please respect these guidelines or the  
service may be terminated. 

 
RM RESIDENTS ONLY 

Area is under video surveillance 

 

TRANSFER STATION HOURS 

SUMMER HOURS BEGIN APRIL 9th/19 

Tues & Thurs:  5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. 

Saturdays:  10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m. 

SIP & SLIP  

MARCH 22nd, 2019 

    For more information  

please contact Giselle Hanson 

                       306-230-4752 
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ANIMAL CONTROL 
 
Our Animal Control Officer is Suzanne Coghill. She can be contacted at 306-713-2871 for concerns in re-
gards to pets. 
Please be a responsible pet owner and keep your pets licensed, under control and cleaned up after! 

Dog & Cat licenses are due and must be renewed by Feb. 1/19! You are now overdue 
and will be getting a warning! 

HANLEY/ROSEDALE FIRE DEPARTMENT 
Donations and the 50/50 Fire Brigade lottery are great ways to support the Hanley Rosedale Fire Department. Be 

sure to check at the Hanley Town Office to see if you are paid up to be eligible to win!! 

Fire Brigade lottery winners: 
 

Wayne & Carol Knox—$28 c/o 
Marg Ponak—$36—Pd $64 
Carol Prosofsky—$32 c/o 

Larry Bahnman—$40—Pd $72 
Rod Holland—$39 c/o 

Susan Prosofsky—$40—Pd $79 
Ernie Epp—Pd $41 

Les Kroeger—$42 c/o 
Curtis Zdunich—$43 c/o = $85 

 
BE SURE YOU ARE PAID UP FOR 2019 

HANLEY FIRE HALL 

If you are interested in organizing a function to raise money for the new Fire Hall, 
please don’t hesitate to contact the Town Office for more information.  

HANLEY CENTENNIAL COMMUNITY CENTRE  

Book now for your event to make sure you get the date you want! 
Bookings will be taken at the Hanley Town Office at (306) 544-2223 
Or email at townoffice@townofhanley.ca 
 
The annual contract for the caretaker was advertised and after a Dec. 27 meeting, the Board decided to 
renew the contract with Marcus Bain.  
At this meeting, Joyce Armstrong was appointed to audit the 2018 financial statements; and the caretaker 
duties and 2019 rental increase were reviewed. 
 
The 2019 Annual General Meeting will be April 16 at 7 pm in the Clubroom. Do you have something to 
contribute to the operations of the Hall? Please attend this AGM! 
 

TURN IN POACHERS AND POLLUTERS –  

TIP LINE  

1-800-667-7561 OR #5555 ON  

SASKTEL CELLULAR 

mailto:townoffice@townofhanley.ca
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Hanley Housing Authority 

Hanley Housing Program 

The Hanley Housing Authority on behalf of Saskatchewan Housing Corporation, offers the  Social Housing 
Program.  This program is designed to ensure that safe, adequate housing is available to those who could not 
otherwise afford it.  Our tenants benefit from a safe place to call home, a community they can enjoy and peace 
of mind. 

General Requirements for Housing 

Applicants must meet income and asset limit requirements to be eligible for the Housing Program. All appli-
cants are required to complete an application form and provide verification of income and assets, as requested. 

Review Process 

Applications are reviewed for eligibility and approved by the Housing Authority Board of Directors. We utilize 
a point score system that considers adequacy, suitability and affordability when determining the priority of 
need. 

Once approved, units are allocated upon availability on a priority based, point score system. 

Additional Information Senior housing rent is based on income – 30% of gross household income, collected via 
pre-authorized payment. 

Units are smoke free – No smoking in the units by tenants or guests. Housing tenants are responsible for obtain-
ing and paying for their own power.  Heat, water/sewer are included in the rent. 

Any questions related to the Hanley Housing Authority should first be directed to the manager. 

All requested income information and previous landlord references must be included or application will not be 
processed. 

ALL UNITS ARE NON-SMOKING UNITS 

Thank You Notes 

This winter has been somewhat hard to deal with. One or two days of the winter in our area had the coldest 
temperature in the world, but there were at least 11 neighbourhood people that helped with street and sidewalk 
and driveway snow removal. 

My Doctor insisted I not shovel snow, a scary order, but there were enough of the above to shovel snow and 
keep my driveway and walks cleared of snow. So wonderful and a real thrill for all these winter issues – some 
came to get my door out of garage open!!  

I am somewhat frightened about the snow shovel but some of the above managed such wonderful job with 
help for me. 

Thank you, Thank you, Thank you: Marg 

 

On February 9th we held our 7th Annual Sno-Pitch Extravaganza at the Hanley Sporting Grounds. We began 

this fundraiser in 2013 in hopes of making a small contribution to the fight against breast cancer. Over the 

years it has evolved to something so much greater than we ever imagined. This year alone we were able to do-

nate $12,774.44 to the Saskatoon Cancer Centre, bringing our 7 year total to over $73,000. We would like to 

extend a huge thank you to everyone who made this day a success from donating chili and soup, working in 

the booth, selling tickets, donating prizes, or coming out to play ball for the day. We would not have been able 

to accomplish this without the overwhelming support from our community.. 

                                         Madisson Prosofsky & Robyn Libke 
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TOWN TIDBITS: 
Did you know: 
That at a rail crossing, the crossbucks have reflectors on the front and back? So, if you are coming up to a rail 
crossing with crossbucks in the dark and your lights reflect on the right side but you can’t see the ones on the 
left (the back side of the other side of the tracks), then there is likely a train going across that crossing and 
you should stop. 
 
The staff at the Dundurn Rural Water Utility did a study of the average daily consumption of subscribers 
which can certainly be a guide for the Town of Hanley water users. They found that: 

2 in a Household use about 72.8 gallons of water per day; 
4 in a Household use about 114.1 gallons per day; 
6 or more in a Household use about 175.4 gallons per day. 

It seems that people in Town have forgotten the lessons learned when taking their driver’s license testing. 
For example: parking incorrectly on either parallel or angle parking streets (angle park on parallel parking 
streets and backing into an angle parking street or just the wrong way on a parallel parking street), backing 
out of a parking spot the wrong way, and speeding to name a few traffic infractions. 
 
 
EMERGENCY NUMBERS: 
Evenings: Mayor: Marv Gerbrandt - (306) 544-2802 or (306)270-2737 
You can call the Mayor or any of the Councillors first to ascertain course of action needed to be 
taken. 
Weekends Water & Sewer Maintenance: Don Suttie - (306) 544-2797 or (306) 261-0200 
All other issues (or unable to contact Don):  Call the Mayor or any other Council member. 
 
 
CHANGES COMING TO THE HERMES! 
In 2018 the Town of Hanley committed $4,176 to the production of the Hermes. This includes $1,135 in rev-
enue from businesses advertising which we would like to strongly encourage!  
Because of increasing costs of postage and printing, the Council for the Town of Hanley have decided to 
make the following changes after this edition: 
1) Volunteer organizations have had full page advertising with colour for free so going forward the local or-
ganizations will have half page ads in black & white; 
2) All of the pages will be in black & white unless we can fit you in on the front or back page; 
3) If you have opted to NOT receive flyers in your mail box, you will NOT receive a newsletter. Extra news-
letters will be available in the hallway outside the Town Office. 
In order to show the costs of publishing the Hermes, the Town Office staff have calculated expenses for 2018 
taking into consideration that we take 400 copies of the newsletter to the post office: 

-  Colour copies totalled 33,600 copies at a cost of $3,733; 
-  Black & white copies totalled 16,000 copies at a cost of $276.80; 
-  Postage totalled $439.20; 
-  Office Assistant wages to publish totalled $672.00 if you consider it taking one full-day of wages 

(sometimes it is more!); 
      -  Paper costs about $190. 
 

It seems that people in Town have forgotten the lessons learned when taking their driv-
er’s license testing. For example: parking incorrectly on either parallel or angle parking 
streets (angle park on parallel parking streets and backing into an angle parking street 
or just the wrong way on a parallel parking street), backing out of a parking spot the 
wrong way, and speeding to name a few traffic infractions. 
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NOTES FROM THE TOWN OFFICE 

 

At our February Meeting: 

Councillor’s McGregor reported on a member letter to update Council on work that WaterWolf is doing for 
our community and region. 

The CAO reported on having attended the 2019 SUMA Convention. 

She also reported that there are new Energy Code requirements that will affect Building Permit applications. 

Vantage, CPA’s came Feb. 14 to conduct the annual audit. 

Councillor McGregor reported having attended the quarterly RCMP meeting on Jan. 9/19. 

The Crime Watch committee reported that they are moving forward and signs will be ordered and erected 
throughout the Town. 

A lot is to be transferred as the terms of the purchase agreement were fulfilled. 

Administrator holidays were approved for Feb. 19 to March 1 with the office being closed on the two Fri-
days. 

A utility surplus is to be transferred to the utility reserve. This is a requirement of the Saskatchewan Munici-
pal Board. 

As CN Rail is going to be putting stop signs on the crossbucks of the crossing on the 764 Grid, they request-
ed that the Town erect a “Stop Ahead” sign on the “Crossing Ahead” sign post. This was approved. 

The Administrator was instructed to apply for the Provincial Traffic Safety Fund for speed management to 
purchase 3 additional radar speed signs. 

A Town bunnyhug was donated to the Fire Hall Fundraiser Ladies Night that some of the Councillor's are 
putting on. 

 
 

At our March Meeting: 

Public Works Foreman, Ben Collins, attended the meeting to discuss quotes received for the upgrades to the 
Lift Station. TSL Mechanical quote was approved. 

A credit application was approved for EMCO Waterworks Corporation so they will be inspecting all the fire 
hydrants. 

Water plant heater quotes were discussed with Lakeview Heating quote approved. 

The Administrator reported: 

- having attended a day long Asset Management workshop. A few amendments to the plan and 20-
year forecast were approved. 

 -  she was invited to attend a SUMA re-branding meeting on Friday, March 8. 

 -  she was unable to attend the February DRWU meeting 

Correspondence from the President of Agvantage Development was discussed to be followed up with a 
meeting with this developer. 

The Fire Board committee reported on the meeting held Feb. 15. Vern Harder has returned to the area so he 
will begin work insulating the inside of the Fire Hall and applying tin to the ceiling. 

The Ladies Night brought in $2613 for the Fire Hall! Good work Council! 
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